
DOCKETED

Docket 
Number:

07-AFC-01C

Project Title: Victorville 2 Hybrid Power Project - Compliance

TN #: 223269

Document 
Title:

Staff Memo Regarding Victorville 2 - Certification Termination Request 

Description: Victorville 2 Hybrid Power Project - Memo to Commissioners Regarding 
Victorville 2 Hybrid Power Project Request to Terminate License

Filer: Mary Dyas

Organization: California Energy Commission

Submitter 
Role:

Commission Staff

Submission 
Date:

4/24/2018 1:11:47 PM

Docketed 
Date:

4/24/2018

file:///C:/Users/svc_SP_Admin/AppData/Local/Temp/c8d4fc76-79cc-4633-b47c-55544cffddb1


State of California California Natural Resources Agency 
 

M e m o r a n d u m 
 
 
To:  Chair Robert B. Weisenmiller Date: April 24, 2018 
 Commissioner Karen Douglas  Telephone: (916) 654-4745 
 Commissioner David Hochschild File: 07-AFC-1C 

 Commissioner J. Andrew McAllister 
 Commissioner Janea A. Scott 
 
 
From:  Christine Root, Compliance Office Manager 
   Siting Transmission and Environmental Protection Division 
   California Energy Commission   
 1516 Ninth Street 
 Sacramento, CA  95814-5512 

 
 
Subject:  VICTORVILLE 2 HYBRID POWER PROJECT (07-AFC-1C) – CERTIFICATION 

TERMINATION 
 

On April 19, 2018, the City of Victorville submitted a letter requesting to terminate the 
Energy Commission license for the Victorville 2 Hybrid Power Project. 
 
Background 
 
The Victorville 2 Hybrid Power Project was certified by the Energy Commission on 
July 16, 2008 as a 563-megawatt (MW) hybrid facility consisting of up to 50 
megawatts generated through solar trough technology. The facility would be located in 
the City of Victorville, in San Bernardino County.  
 
On June 12, 2013, the Energy Commission approved a request for a 5-year extension 
to the start of construction deadline for the Victorville 2 Hybrid Power Project, from 
July 16, 2013, to July 16, 2018.  Construction on the project has not started. 
 
Analysis 
 
Staff reviewed the City of Victorville’s letter requesting termination of the Victorville 2 
project and has concluded that no construction activity on the project has taken place.  
Therefore, the requested termination would not result in any significant impacts on the 
environment, or to public health and safety, or result in any violation of laws, 
ordinances, regulations or standards. 
 
Conclusion 
 
Based on its analysis, Staff recommends the termination of the Victorville 2 Hybrid 
Power Project certification. 
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